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www.WestideQuiltersLosAngeles.org                                              Vol. 11 No 7  December    2021  
 
 

This Issue 

• Holiday Tea………………Dec. 4th 

• WQ Officer & Chairman Reports 

• Feature Member Interview 

• Virtual Quilt Shows, Lectures, & Classes  

• Call for Entries 

• Neighborly Guild Calendar 

• WQ Member Ads 
 

 

 

Westside Quilters Holiday Tea 
Saturday, December 4th 

2:00pm – 4:00pm 
 

Zoom meeting invitation will be sent to all members 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 

Upcoming Workshops & More 
 

• Annual Westside Quilters Holiday Tea – Saturday, December 4th  2:00pm – 4:00pm 
Brew your favorite cup of tea and grab a snack.  Since this Tea is Virtual, you can wear your 
fancy hat, glittery scarf and pearls with your pajama bottoms! 
 

• No Happy Hour in December 
 

• Sew – In    Saturday, January 8th      Time to Be Determined.  This is typically a Slow Stitch 
Saturday.  A great time to relax with your “quilty” friends and catch up after the holiday hoopla. 
 

• Quilters Estate Sale of the late Tina Nord.  Saturday, December 11th @ 11-2ish 
 

• Meetings and classes will continue on Zoom at least until 2022 
 

 
 
 

National Gingerbread House Day – December 12th  
“National Day” pictures are actual quilts. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.westide/
http://nationaldaycalendar.com/national-stuffing-day-november-21/
http://nationaldaycalendar.com/national-stuffing-day-november-21/
http://nationaldaycalendar.com/national-stuffing-day-november-21/
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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE  
 
Wishing all WQ members a blessed Christmas and holiday season, and a 
safe, healthy and happy 2022! 
 

May the new year bring you new inspirations and plenty of time to be creative 
and have lots of time with family and friends.  May we all share the talents we 
have to those who are not as fortunate in these trying times.  I am so blessed 
to have a community of quilting friends to share this gift of quilting and creating. 
 
 
~Marianne Simpson,  
Westside Quilters President 
 
Enjoy this cute Christmas poem for quilters…… 
 

 
'Twas the night before Christmas, and the quilts were not made. 
 

The threads were all tangled, the cookies delayed. 
The stockings weren't hung, the pantry was bare.  The poor weary Quilter, was tearing her hair. 
 

Stacks of fat quarters, tipped over in streams. 
Visions of Log Cabins, had turned into dreams. 
 

When what to her wondering eyes should appear, but a bus full of quilters with all of their gear. 
 

They went straight to work with just a few mutters, sorting and stitching and brandishing cutters. 
 

The patterns emerged from all of the clutter, like magic the fabrics arranged in a flutter 
 

Log Cabins, Lone Stars, Flying Geese & Bear Tracks…Each quilt was a beauty-even the backs. 
 

Her house how it twinkled, her quilts how they glowed. 
The cookies were baking, the stockings were sewed. 
 

Their work was all done, so they folded their frames, and packed up their needles, without giving their 
names. 
 

They boarded the bus, and checked the next address. 
More quilts to be made, another quilter in distress. 
 

She heard one voice echo, as they drove out of sight, 
 

Happy quilting to all and to all a good night! 
 
~Author Unknown 
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Westside Quilters Annual Holiday Tea… 
 

On Saturday, December 5, 2020 
2:00 - 4PM our Annual Holiday Tea will be Virtua! 

 

Members put on your hats and your pearls and join us for some Holiday Cheer! 
 

Zoom links will be sent to all members. 
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Sew – In    Saturday, January 8th   

Time to Be Determined.  This is typically a Slow Stitch Saturday.  A great time 
to relax with your “quilty” friends and catch up after the holiday hoopla. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



5 
 

Philanthropy…… 
 

Hi Quilters! 
 

Thanks to all who attended our “Giving for Thanksgiving” Philanthropy Sew-In on November 6.  Many 
thanks to Pat Karasick for hosting the zoom event and making it so much fun with door prizes!  Some 
of us used the Heart quilt pattern (shown below).  See what Nancy Kawahara and Perla Rothenberg 
made with their heart blocks!  We look forward to seeing your quilts in the near future.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Virginia Marshall recently made a delivery of WQ quilts and pillowcases to Upward Bound House, which 
runs programs for homeless families in Santa Monica and Culver City.  They were very appreciative of 
our donation during this chilly weather.  Next, Lisa Drew will be delivering another donation in early 
December to Para Los Niños, a program serving needy families in downtown LA, Hollywood and East 
LA.  Please let us know if you have blocks, quilt tops, or completed quilts to donate.  We will be happy 
to arrange a drop off or pick up.  We appreciate all of your efforts! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
WQ donation to Upward Bound made in November 
 

Donation ready for Para Los Niños for delivery in early December.  Please get your completed 
philanthropy quilts to us so they can be delivered before the holidays!  
 

Thanks again for your generosity!  We wish you and your family a wonderful holiday season! 
 

Philanthropy Committee  
Virginia Marshall, Lisa Drew, and Nancy Kawahara 
Email: philanthropy@westsidequilterslosangeles.org 
 
 

mailto:philanthropy@westsidequilterslosangeles.org
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Leadership…… 
 

Holiday Wishes 
 

Last year we were at my daughter’s for 
Thanksgiving.  It was just her family, us, and one 
friend; and we sat at three separate tables 
outside, huddled in our coats on a chilly 
evening.  This year, 18 fully vaccinated people 
were able to gather inside around one big table 
to celebrate together.  Quite an improvement, 
and we were truly thankful. 
 

Hanukkah has also started, and Christmas is 
right around the corner.  Last year we dropped 
off Hanukkah presents for our grandchildren, 
unable to be together to light candles and share 
a holiday meal.  This year, on the last day of 
Hanukkah, my daughter and I are flying to Israel 
together.  We have to jump through a few hoops 
to do this (several Covid tests, special forms to 
fill out, etc.), but something that was out of the 
question last year is now possible and we are 
thrilled and excited. 
 

Next week is the Westside Quilters annual 
holiday tea.  Unfortunately, we are not yet able 
to be together for this, but I hope to see 
everyone there on Zoom.  And I hope that by 
next year we can again celebrate this event in 
person. 
 

Wishing everyone a joyous and safe holiday 
season.  I hope you are able to be with family 
and friends for the holidays.  I hope we have 
many opportunities in the coming year to share 
our love of quilting – maybe even in person!  I’m 
so ready to be together again. 
 

Happy quilting, and Happy 2022! 
 
 

 

Barbara Marom-Pollack 
Vice President 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

      Veronica Gray, December 6 
      Ann Chach, December 7 
 

 

 

Membership….. 
 

I hope you are keeping busy - cooking, quilting 
or just having fun.  Wishing you all a happy, 
healthy New Year. 
 
Luann Jaffe 
Membership 
 
 
 

 

National Crossword Puzzle Day 
December 21st 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://nationaldaycalendar.com/national-pickle-day-november-14/
http://nationaldaycalendar.com/national-pickle-day-november-14/
http://nationaldaycalendar.com/national-pickle-day-november-14/
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Treasurer  
Karynn Dittmar, Treasurer 

OPENING BALANCE 
AS OF 6/1/21   7766.51 

      

INCOME     

Membership Dues / 
Donations 2220.00   

Workshop Fees 995.00   

Bank Adjustment 0.00   

Guest Fees 10.00   

Fabric Sale Fundraiser 20.00   

Amazon 30.56   

      

TOTAL INCOME   3275.56 

      

EXPENSES     

Workshop Expense 900.00   

General Meeting 
Expense 500.00   

Charitable 
Contributions 0.00   

Administrative 
Expenses 0.00   

Membership Expenses 123.96   

SCCQG Insurance 267.75   

Website 220.25   

PO Box Rental 204.00   

Philanthropy / Ed. 
Expense 172.25   

Printing / Promotion / 
Admin. 0.00   

Square Up/Pay Pal 
Fees 49.01   

Government Fees 0.00   

      

TOTAL EXPENSE   2437.22 

      

NET INCOME   838.34 

  `   

CLOSING BALANCE 
as of 11/30/21                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                               8604.85 

 

Pretend To Be A Time Traveler Day 
December 8th 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

Website and Social Media: 
 

As we enter the Christmas and Hanukkah 
season, please continue to send photos of your 
Holiday themed quilts, decorations, etc. to 
Westsidequilters@yahoo.com to be featured in 
the Weekly Update.  Also please send photos 
of any completed work to be featured in our 
Virtual Quilters’ Showcase on Facebook and 
Instagram.  We need your work to brighten up 
our pages! 
 
 

Sally Wright 
Website & Social Media Manager. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
   

http://nationaldaycalendar.com/pretend-to-be-a-time-traveler-day-december-8/
mailto:Westsidequilters@yahoo.com
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Featured WQ Member:   
 

Susanne Cole     Member since 2018 
 

When did you start quilting?  

I made my first quilt in 1975 after coming to United States.  It was 
queen size made from 4” squares.  I used fluffy polyester batting 
and tied at the corners of each square.  My husband helped me 
pick the fabric and we came up with a design.  I then made a few 
baby quilts.  I still knew nothing about quilting.  I would mark the 
fabric with a template and cut with scissors.  
 

Why?  

Growing up in Denmark I was exposed to and learned many crafts 
and was knitting and crocheting at age 5.  My grandmothers did 
beautiful embroidery and my mother was a seamstress.  I was 
always interested in learning and glad that they all were willing to 
teach me.  
 

So, I was eager to take on a new craft and make a quilt.  It wasn’t 
until the 1990s, when my husband bought me a sewing machine, I got hooked on quilting.  I started 
taking classes and watched Alex Anderson and Quilt in a Day.  
 

What types do you make?  

I started with traditional quilts and was always interested in learning new techniques.  I love to design 
my own pattern.  Writing instructions is hard.  You can’t just assume people will know what to do.  You 
have to be very specific for it to be a good pattern.  
 

My all-time favorite class was with Sharon Schamber learning free-motion quilting on a Juki.  I 
eventually started renting a longarm.  That is by far my favorite part of quilting now.  I am grateful for 
my job at Sewing Arts Center where I do longarm for customers.  
 

How often do you quilt? 

I pretty much quilt every day.  Since I am working at Sewing Arts 
Center some days we are all there working on different quilting 
projects.  
 

What time of day?  

I wake up early and go to my sewing room and sew a little before 
going to work.  
 

Why did you join Westside Quilters?  

I joined the Westside Quilters to meet and talk to other quilters.  
Share ideas.  
 

Who are your favorite teachers and lecturers?  

My favorite teacher is Sharon Schamber.  I love her Piecelique 
Technique.  It is a unique way of doing curved piecing and applique.  
 

What are your favorite workshops or conventions in the past? 

I have taken a couple classes at QuiltCon with Tia Curtis and Jodi Robinson.  Very cool classes.  
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Where does your inspiration come from?  

Sometimes I see a building with an interesting design.  
One of my latest quilts was inspired by a walk to Tongva 
Park with my grandkids.  There are a couple of lookout 
areas with an upside-down basket like cover 
 

Tell us your favorite quilt story about receiving or giving a quilt  

I love to surprise people with a quilt. I belong to the Danish 
Sisterhood and have started giving a few quilts to the 
younger members when they have a birthday.  When 
people don’t expect anything, they are so grateful. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

National Wear Your Pearls Day 
December 15th 

 

National Wreaths Across America Day 
December 18th 

 

National Bathtub Party Day 
December 5 

 

National Pie Day 
December 1st 

 

National Roof Over Your Head Day 
December 3rd 

 

National Champagne Day 
December 31st 

 

National Microwave Oven Day 

December 6th 
 

National Cookie Day 
December 4th 

 

National Sock Day 
December 4th 

 

https://nationaldaycalendar.com/national-wear-your-pearls-day-december-15/
https://nationaldaycalendar.com/national-wreaths-across-america-day-changes-annually/
http://nationaldaycalendar.com/bathtub-party-day-december-5/
http://nationaldaycalendar.com/national-pie-day-december-1/
http://nationaldaycalendar.com/national-roof-over-your-head-day-december-3/
http://nationaldaycalendar.com/national-champagne-day-december-31/
http://nationaldaycalendar.com/national-microwave-oven-day-december-6/
http://nationaldaycalendar.com/national-cookie-day-december-4/
https://nationaldaycalendar.com/national-sock-day-december-4/
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Calls for Entry December 2021 
 

So happy to say the quilt shows and exhibits are slowly coming back to life! We’re looking forward to a 
live Road to California in January.  Congratulations to both Sherry Kleinman and Sally Wright 
whose quilts have been juried into the show! if there is anyone else, please let us know.  
However, before sending off your entry to any show, double check to make sure that the event is 
actually taking place.  There are a few deadlines coming up soon and some listed below to get ready 
for next Spring.  Hopefully as 2022 progresses there will be more opportunities.  Watch this space!  
 

For some great information from a veteran on how to get your work shown see this blog entry from Sue 
Bleiweiss https://suebleiweiss.blog/2018/06/14/getting-your-work-out-there/ 
 

I also recommend this blog post from Lyric Kinard on how to choose venues to display your work -  
https://lyrickinard.com/2019/05/showing-your-work-choosing-venues/  In fact, there is a whole series of 
blog posts on getting your work out there that is well worth your time.  
 

Here are some suggestions for quilt entry photography from International Quilt Festival.  
PHOTOGRAPHING YOUR QUILT FOR SUBMISSION 
 

Continuing our notifications for ways to display your quilts and textile pieces to a wider audience... 
Entering shows is not difficult, but to begin here are a few guidelines: 

• Always make sure you read everything in the call including the calendar, requirements, rules, 
etc.  Especially the rules! Will save headaches and disappointment later on. 

• Keep a record on your entries so you won’t be caught with a quilt needing to go two places at 
once.  Having to remove a quilt from a show or exhibit because you misread the exhibition dates 
is a no-no.  Ask me how I know... 

• Having a great photo of your quilt - straight on, in focus, not on a bed or held up showing hands 
and feet, super important.  There is lots of great info on quilt photography on line.  Google! 

• Don’t be intimidated or depressed by a rejection!  There are lots of different reasons why a quilt 
doesn’t fit into a specific show.  It is usually not because your quilt is bad! 

 

The calls below are just a sample of the many opportunities out there.  For more search “Fiber Art Calls 
for Entry” or “Quilt Calls for Entry” 
 
 

New Quilts from an Old Favorite: your choice (Paducah, KY) 
https://quiltmuseum.org  
This international contest organized by The National Quilt Museum challenges quiltmakers to create 
an innovative quilt based on a specific traditional pattern.  Winners of the contest traditionally include 
quilts from many different U.S. states and several other countries. 
Entry open from September 1 to December 8, 2021. 
 

AQS Paducah April 27–30, 2022 https://www.quiltweek.com/contest/  
Entry Deadline December 3, 2021.  
 

Flora and Fauna, Morris Gallery Fiber Art Juried Show, Topeka Kansas, February -March, 2022 
Entry Deadline December 15, 2021. 
 

Sacred Threads 2022 July 14-24, 2022 in Herndon, Virginia.  
http://sacredthreadsquilts.com.  The Call for Entry for 2022 is now open.  
Entry deadline January 10, 2022.  
 

https://suebleiweiss.blog/2018/06/14/getting-your-work-out-there/
https://lyrickinard.com/2019/05/showing-your-work-choosing-venues/
http://quilts.com/photographing-your-quilt.html
https://quiltmuseum.org/
https://www.quiltweek.com/contest/
http://sacredthreadsquilts.com/
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The Mancuso’s Mid Atlantic Quilt Festival, February 24-27th, 2022. 
https://www.quiltfest.com/register/mid-atlantic-quilt-festival-2022/maqf-2022-quilt-competition/ 
Entry Deadline January 18, 2022  
 

SAQA Global Exhibition - Haven.  All living creatures need a safe place to heal, regroup, rest, or 
retreat.  Do you nurture your loved ones in a special place?  Do you create a haven for others in need?  
What is your haven?  Render the essential quality of a haven in visual form. 
https://www.saqa.com/events/haven-saqa-global-call-entry 
Entry Deadline, January 31, 2022  
 

Quilt Visions 2022 - October 15, 2022 to December 31, 2022.  Exhibition jurors Sheila Frampton 
Cooper, Petra Fallaux and Lisa Walton will select work exemplifying art quilting at the highest level of 
quality, innovation, surface design techniques, excellence in composition, and craftsmanship.  Selected 
works will be featured in a full-color exhibition catalog.  https://2022quiltvisions.artcall.org 
Entry Deadline February 10, 2022  
 

Harmony!  Another opportunity from Lisa Ellis of Sacred Threads who is inviting textile artists to make 
art for a special show at the Broadway Gallery, in Alexandria, VA next summer, June 1 - August 31, 
2022. https://bgentries.com. The entry deadline is April 22, 2022  
 
 

Questions? Contact Sally Wright at sally@sallywrightquilts.com  
 

 

 
  

 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

https://www.quiltfest.com/register/mid-atlantic-quilt-festival-2022/maqf-2022-quilt-competition/
https://www.saqa.com/events/haven-saqa-global-call-entry
https://2022quiltvisions.artcall.org/
https://bgentries.com/
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   A NEIGHBORLY GUILD CALENDAR 

December 2021  

December 4 
Westside Quilters 
www.WestsideQuiltersLosAngeles.org 

Holiday Tea 

December 13 
LA Modern Quilt Guild 
www.LAMQG.org 

??? 
 

December ? 
Glendale Quilt Guild 
www.glendalequiltingguild.org 

TBD 
 

December 14  
South Bay Quilters Guild 
www.southbayquiltersguild.org 

General Meeting 

December 19 
African American Quilters of Los Angeles 
www.easysite.com/aaqla 

Meeting – third Sunday of the month 
 

December ? 
San Fernando Valley Quilt Guild 
www.sfvqg.net 

TBD 

December ? 
Simi Valley Quilt Guild 

www.simivalleyquiltguild.org 

TBD 

December  ? 
Santa Monica Quilt Guild 
www.santamonicaquiltguild.org 

Annual Potluck 

 

January 2022  

January 5 
Santa Monica Quilt Guild 
www.santamonicaquiltguild.org 

Teresa Duryea Wong  
Lecture:  "Native American Indian Quilts: 150 Year of Sewing and Survival" 

January 8 
Westside Quilters 
www.WestsideQuiltersLosAngeles.org 

Sew-In 
 

January 9 
San Fernando Valley Quilt Guild 
www.sfvqg.net 

Lucretia’s Journey Workshop: A Heritage Oaks Quilt Pattern by Arlene Arnold  
 

January 10 
LA Modern Quilt Guild 
www.LAMQG.org 

Thomas Knauer 
Lecture: Why We Quilt  

January 12 
Glendale Quilt Guild 
www.glendalequiltingguild.org 

Julie Silber 
Lecture: Keeping’em in Stitches 

January 16 
African American Quilters of Los Angeles 
www.easysite.com/aaqla 

Meeting – third Sunday of the month 
 

January  ?  
South Bay Quilters Guild 
www.southbayquiltersguild.org 

TBD 
 

January   ???  
Simi Valley Quilt Guild 

www.simivalleyquiltguild.org 

??? 
 

 
 

http://www.westsidequilterslosangeles.org/
http://www.glendalequiltingguild.org/
http://www.southbayquiltersguild.org/
http://www.sccqg.org/african-american-quilters-of-los-angeles.htm
http://www.easysite.com/aaqla
http://www.sfvqg.net/
http://www.simivalleyquiltguild.org/
http://www.santamonicaquiltguild.org/
http://www.santamonicaquiltguild.org/
http://www.westsidequilterslosangeles.org/
http://www.sfvqg.net/
https://www.sfvqa.net/event/lucretias-journey-workshop-a-heritage-oaks-quilt-pattern-by-arlene-arnold/
http://www.glendalequiltingguild.org/
http://www.sccqg.org/african-american-quilters-of-los-angeles.htm
http://www.easysite.com/aaqla
http://www.southbayquiltersguild.org/
http://www.simivalleyquiltguild.org/
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Member Items for Sale… 
 

Quilters Estate Sale of the late Tina Nord 
Saturday, December 11th @ 11-2ish 
6371 W 80th PLACE 
Los Angeles 90045 
 

Fabric, tools, rulers, thread, kits, books, patterns, beads, yarn, beautiful quilts, and plenty of notions 
 

There will also be a Pfaff “Perfect Icon” Sewing machine purchased in December 2018 and barely 
used. Value: $6,000+ 
For sale:  $3,000 or best offer.   
Warranty will be covered by Tanner’s in Westchester where the machine was purchased on parts but 
not labor for one year.  Includes a bundle of assorted sewing implements in a small plastic 3 drawer 
storage.  
 

Serger machine: $1500 or best offer 
 

Proceeds of this sale will go to UCLA Oncology, International Quilt Museum in Lincoln Nebraska in 
Tina (Christine) Nord’s name plus other charities. Please help to fulfill these close to her heart 
organizations. 
 
 
 
 
 

Husqvarna Viking Rose with Embroidery Unit 
$400 
Last service 12/2019 and hasn’t been used since 
-Original Owner’s Manual 
-Accessory User’s Guide 
-Over $500 in assorted specialty feet 
-“Sew Steady” Extension Table 
-Embroidery Unit 
-Embroidery Collection #20 Catalog 
-Holiday Wishes CD of embroidery 
-Many assorted embroidery cards (over $1500 value) 
-additional Plus Hoop 
-Over $1,000 in embroidery software 
-Multi spool holder 
-Original extension table 
-Wheeled machine bag 
 
Thank you, 
~Marianne 
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At Home and Surfing the Internet  
(Temporarily replacing OUT AND ABOUT)  
 

Quilt Walk & Holiday Bazaar “Celebrate the Love of Quilting”  Saturday, December 4th  10am-4pm  
Reseda Blvd. & Rayen St.  Northridge    https://www.quiltingforcommunity.org   
 

Craft Napa 2022 IN PERSON resuming an in-person Craft Napa event scheduled for January 13-16, 
2022 at the Embassy Suites/ Napa Valley and Pokey's Art Barn.  
 

Craft Napa: UNCORKED AT HOME (online, January 6-9, 2022).   
 

Some history on Civil War Quilts from the University of Wisconsin...  
https://pbswisconsin.org/watch/university-place/university-place-civil-war-quilts-and-
stories/?fbclid=IwAR2K5RVulo5pyxzn_6d9W_Lvsyqi7zecDEFsKWWbNWH3rkzt-vzg19R_gxs 
 

Here's a new technique - for finishing you edges.... 
https://www.nationalquilterscircle.com/video/finishing-a-quilt-with-twisted-fabric-
007245/?utm_source=facebook&utm_medium=organic&utm_campaign=A5417&vsoid=A5417&fbclid=IwAR3y_mPMxI7En06fZqnyfmK
bd5fdcFi9fyMVKgf7UVuKjrdnPi1-v5m4b_8 
 

Jenny Lyon shares some of her favorites from PIQF last month... https://quiltskipper.com/2021/11/pacific-
international-quilt-festival-2021/?fbclid=IwAR2QCC5gxpYhTsseJarhr7Xf7DMZzse-WmGGJmCvOk_Vlz3vxRMInNb3-lk 
 

More Virtual Workshops coming from the Mancuso's in January...  
https://www.quiltfest.com/upcoming-shows-and-events/quiltfest-online-virtual-schoolhouse-1 
 

And another with hexagons from Jordan Fabrics....  
https://jordanfabrics.com/pages/hexagon-kaleidoscope?mc_cid=9e7c21a078&mc_eid=253c393e24 
 

A new Textile Talk: Conversations with the Artists: Intersect Chicago... 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=_LNmmex7Ea0 
 

See the Speaker Calendar of the Southern California Council of Quilt Guilds for additional events.  Go 
to www.sccqg.org  scroll down to the bottom of the homepage and click on the box “Speakers” and see other 
SCCQG guilds and speakers into 2021 

 
 

National Cocoa Day 
December 13th 

 

National Ugly Christmas 
Sweater Day 

December 17th 

 

Bacon Day 
December 30th 

 

https://westsidequilterslosangeles.us10.list-manage.com/track/click?u=e8a921e5120ad1f2cc3e2a4de&id=7257bd76fc&e=759ca9ab4d
https://westsidequilterslosangeles.us10.list-manage.com/track/click?u=e8a921e5120ad1f2cc3e2a4de&id=7257bd76fc&e=759ca9ab4d
https://www.nationalquilterscircle.com/video/finishing-a-quilt-with-twisted-fabric-007245/?utm_source=facebook&utm_medium=organic&utm_campaign=A5417&vsoid=A5417&fbclid=IwAR3y_mPMxI7En06fZqnyfmKbd5fdcFi9fyMVKgf7UVuKjrdnPi1-v5m4b_8
https://www.nationalquilterscircle.com/video/finishing-a-quilt-with-twisted-fabric-007245/?utm_source=facebook&utm_medium=organic&utm_campaign=A5417&vsoid=A5417&fbclid=IwAR3y_mPMxI7En06fZqnyfmKbd5fdcFi9fyMVKgf7UVuKjrdnPi1-v5m4b_8
https://www.nationalquilterscircle.com/video/finishing-a-quilt-with-twisted-fabric-007245/?utm_source=facebook&utm_medium=organic&utm_campaign=A5417&vsoid=A5417&fbclid=IwAR3y_mPMxI7En06fZqnyfmKbd5fdcFi9fyMVKgf7UVuKjrdnPi1-v5m4b_8
https://westsidequilterslosangeles.us10.list-manage.com/track/click?u=e8a921e5120ad1f2cc3e2a4de&id=165daef7a3&e=759ca9ab4d
https://westsidequilterslosangeles.us10.list-manage.com/track/click?u=e8a921e5120ad1f2cc3e2a4de&id=165daef7a3&e=759ca9ab4d
https://www.quiltfest.com/upcoming-shows-and-events/quiltfest-online-virtual-schoolhouse-1
https://jordanfabrics.com/pages/hexagon-kaleidoscope?mc_cid=9e7c21a078&mc_eid=253c393e24
https://westsidequilterslosangeles.us10.list-manage.com/track/click?u=e8a921e5120ad1f2cc3e2a4de&id=9c61367925&e=759ca9ab4d
http://www.sccqg.org/
http://nationaldaycalendar.com/national-cocoa-day-december-13/
http://nationaldaycalendar.com/national-ugly-christmas-sweater-day-third-friday-in-december/
http://nationaldaycalendar.com/national-ugly-christmas-sweater-day-third-friday-in-december/
http://nationaldaycalendar.com/bacon-day-december-30/
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Editor’s Note:        
 

Having been operating in “pandemic Zoom mode” for the last 20 months, we have missed the 
comradery of taking classes together and gathering for general meetings.  I really miss Show & Tell at 
WQ General Meetings, the creativity and skill always leave me inspired!  I miss packing our machines 
and sewing gear and gathering at one of our various venues for a day of quilting, sharing ideas, and 
learning new skills or honing existing skills.  I will never take for granted sitting in the kitchen at St 
Andrew for lunch!  What I miss most is getting to know new and old WQ members better than when I 
walked in to St Andrew (or other venue) for a class or meeting that morning.  Happy Holidays to all my 
fellow Westside Quilters.  Hope to see you on Zoom on Saturday, December 4th. 
 
 
 
 

Stay Safe and Healthy….. 
Happy Stitching,  
 

Debbie Nussbaum   
Newsletter Editor 
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Westside Quilters Executive Board meeting, November 13, 2021 
 

President:  Marianne opened the meeting at 10:00 and asked for approval of October 17th’s meeting 
minutes.  Sally moved, Debbie seconded and the Board voted to approve. 
Marianne brought up the subject of attendance at workshops and wondered how we can urge more 
members to attend.  She has discussed the issue with other guild presidents and it seems to be 
happening to most guilds at this time. 
 

Vice President:  Barbara wants Board members to let her know if they wish to continue on WQ’s Board 
- either in the same position or another one.  And she is looking for suggestions of anyone in the Guild 
who would be willing to serve. 
 

Treasurer: Karynn reported $8592.76 in the bank account. 
 

Membership:  Luann said membership hasn’t changed in the last month. 
 

Programs:  WQ’s annual Holiday Tea will be on December 4 over Zoom.  The Programming Committee 
is working on some fun activities.  
Workshops, lectures and Quarterly meeting talks are fully booked for 2021, and Pat said the committee 
is going ahead and scheduling some of 2022. Information will be on the website soon.  Pat is also in 
contact with St. Andrew’s Church about their setup for in person or hybrid meetings in the future. 
 

Philanthropy:  Nancy said the Philanthropy Day in early November went well.  She still has some 
batting and Minky fabric for anyone who needs it for philanthropy quilts.  There will be an upcoming 
fabric sale in the new year.  Details need to be worked out. 
 

Newsletter: Debbie needs articles by November 27 for December’s issue. 
 

Website:  Sally will be posting future programming on the website soon.  And she urges everyone to 
send in photos of your quilts - new, old, finished, just a top - for the weekly email and to post on 
Facebook and Instagram.  If you post on either of those websites to your own account, be sure to tag 
Westside Quilters. 
 

New Business:  The next Board meeting will be on January 16 at 12:00. 
 

Meeting adjourned at 11:00. 
 

Respectively submitted, 
 

Terrie Dorio, Secretary 
 

National Cupcake Day 
December 15th 

 

National Card Playing Day 
December 28th 

 

https://nationaldaycalendar.com/national-cupcake-day-december-15/
http://nationaldaycalendar.com/national-card-playing-day-december-28/
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Our Mission   

A new kind of guild organized for educational and charitable 
purposes; to promote cooperation and the exchange of ideas 
among quilters; to instruct members in methods and techniques 
of traditional and contemporary creative quilting; to serve mini-
groups and their philanthropic endeavors within the community; 
to inspire personal achievement. 
 
Officers  2020-2021 

President  Marianne Simpson  

Vice President  Barbara Marom-Pollack 

Secretary Terry Dorio  

                Treasurer  Karynn Dittmar 

Program Pat Karasick, Del Walker, and Cindi 
Garacochea 

Membership Luann Jaffe 

Newsletter  Debbie Nussbaum  

Philanthropy Nancy Kawahara, Virginia Marshall, 
and Lisa Drew 

Website Manager Sally Wright 

 
Appointed Positions 

       Hospitality                                  Kim Ryan, Matt Randall 
           Meeting Set-Up/Take-Down Marianne Simpson 
                                                               Lisa Drew and Sonja Daniel 

      Photographer  Sally Wright 
      President Emeritus                    Roberta Walley 

 
Mailing Address  Post Office Box 641925 
   Los Ángeles, CA  90064 
 

Website 
 www.WestsideQuiltersLosAngeles.org 

 

 
Facebook      We’re on Facebook. Check out the banner on the WQ 
website home page (lower center). 
 
 
Amazon     There is a boxed message in the lower center of our 
website home page giving a direct link to Amazon. By using this 
link, anything you purchase earns a 4% “dividend” paid directly to 
WQ. This only works if you enter the Amazon website from the WQ 
website link. 
 
 
iGive.com     This is another way to benefit WQ when shopping on 
the Internet. Here you need to register (the iGive.com logo appears 
in the lower center on the WQ website home page and links you 
directly to iGive.com). More than 800 Internet retailers participate 
(Barnes & Noble, Bed Bath & Beyond, Enterprise Rent-A-Car, 
Lancome -- to name a few). Follow the instructions at IGive.com.    
 
 
Non-Profit Status      Westside Quilters is tax-exempt from Federal 
income tax under section 501(c)(3) of the Internal Revenue Code, 
and classified as a public charity under section 170 of the Code, 
according to the determination letter dated May 26, 2011 received 
from the Internal Revenue Service. The effective date of exemption 
is June 17, 2010.  Donations to Westside Quilters are fully tax-
deductible for individuals and other entities such as corporations, 
partnerships, trusts; Westside Quilters is qualified to accept tax 
deductible bequests and gifts or transfers of gifts. 

 

 

 
F.E.I.N.     27-3145733 
(Federal Employer Identification Number) 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Next Executive Board Meeting 
The next meeting of the Executive Board will be held, January 16, 2022 

All members of Westside Quilters are welcome to attend with prior notice to 

Pres@WestsideQuiltersLosAngeles.org. 

 


